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ABSTRACT

The paper deals with distribution, habitat conditions, length­
weight relations, fecundity and its dependence on length and
weight of the body, reproduction and feeding of 21 non-target
fish species in the Barents Sea. On some species we have obtained
new biological data. The necessity of their further studying was
noted.

INTRODUCTION

Despite more than 200 species dweIl in the Barents Sea
(Andriyashev, 1954), their biology, excluding species of
commercial importance, have been studied poorly and usually only
fragmentary data on some aspects of biology are available. The
majority of papers on biology of non-target species were prepared
in pre-war years (they are summarized in classic report by A.P.
Andriyashev (1954). In recent years non-target species became of
more interest in relation with ecosystem approach to research of
the Barents Sea biocenosis (Chernova, 1987, 1989; Falk-Petersen
et al., 1988). The monography on snailfishes by N.V. Chernova
should be noted especially (1991).

During PINRO sea expeditions for commercial fishes data on non­
target fish species have been also collected. New da:ta on
different aspects of biology of some species were obtained.
Results from the above research are presented in the paper.

>

MATERIALS AND METHODS

Materials have been collected during PINRO research cruises in
1987-1994 as weIl as in the cruise by Norwegian vessel T-33-T
"Rossvik" in autumn 1993. Fish were usually fixed in formalin or
frozen in some cases or processed in the sea. Fish analysis
included determina~~on of species, measuring of absolute length
(L), weighing, determination of sex, stage of maturity and weight
of gonads (similar to commercial species from Gadidae family
because scales of maturuty were not developed for the majority of
non-target species),fecundity, examination of stomach content
and collection of otoliths. However, data on age are not used in
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this paper because age determination has not completed yet.
Determination of prey species when analysing fish stomach content
was connected with certain difficulties 'what was noted as early
as in 1939 by M.M. Briskina. Maturity rate expressed as gonads
weight devided by total weight of the body in per cent was taken
as an index of maturation. When analysing feeding the mean index
of stomach fullness (food weight - body weight ratio, ° / ••• ), %
of empty stomachs, as weIl as weight (% m) and frequency. of
occurrence (% f) were used.

When drawing maps of some species occurrence data from Russian
trawl-acoustic surveys as weIl as .materials from the
Russian/Norwegian data base on commercial fish feeding were used.
However, in the see an exact determination of caught fish to
species sometimes were not performed, therefore in those cases
distribution maps were drawn for species from the same genus.

RESULTS AND DISSCUSSION

Spotted snake blenny Leptoclinus maculatus maculatus (Fries)

This species occurred in.~0-527 m depth that exceeded maximum
dwelling depth .of 240 m noted by A.P. Andriyashev' (1954) when
bottom temperature was -0~05 - +2.1°C. Locations of catches
correspond to the previously known distribution of the species
(Fig.1, a).

Fish from size groups 7-10 cm and 14-16 cm constituted the bulk
of catches in the Western Spitsbergen area in November 1993 (Fig.
3) •

Parameters of the regression equation of "weight-Iength" relation
are given in Table·l.

In July-August on the Goose Bank slopes two females (L=117 and
128 mm) were observed to have 792 and 920 yellowish-orange eggs
with nearly 1 mm diameter. In October fecundity of two females

. (L=90 mm and 100 mm) caught on the Murman ShoaI constituted 650
and 713 eggs with 1.5 mm diameter. Our data fully correspond to
the Collett's information about fecundity of 970 eggs (1902,
quoted from Andriyashev, 1954). Spawning in the southern Barents
Sea probably takes place in late summer-early autumn.

The diet of the above species was dominated by Polychaeta and
various crustaceans mainly by Gammaridea (Table 4),' that proves
the information by A.P. Andriyashev (1954).

Snakeblenny (iumpenus lampretaeformis (Walbaum)

Fish 20-30 cm long were predominant in catches in the Western
spitsbergen area in November 1993 (Fig. 3).

Fecundity of three females of standard length 193-258 cm over the
Goose Bank in April was estimated to be 400-700 yellowish-brown
eggs with 0.5-0.8 mm diameter which corresponds to the data on
fecundity of 600-1100 eggs (Andriyashev, 1954).
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Eelpout Licodes rossi Malmgren

This species occurred in 233-527 m depth which exceeded maximal
depth of 365 m known earlier (Andriyashev, 1954) at -0.05 ­
+1.6°C bottom temperature range.

Parameters of the regression equation of "weight-length" relation
are presented in Table 1.

Fecundity of fourfemales 204-280 cm long with gonads at maturity
stage III constituted 235-387 yellowish-orange eggs with 1-2.5 mm
diameter on the Central Plateau and adjacent areas in January.
Literature data on this species fecundity are not available.

Mean maturation rate of females increased from '0.52 % in
September to 1.12% in January. Apparently, spawning was in winter
and spring.

Shrimp Pandalus borealis dominated their food, besides Polychaeta
and Gammaridea occurred in stomachs (Table 4). This corresponds
to data from A.P. Andriyashev (1954), however, shrimp were
observed in this species diet for the first time.

Eelpout Lycodes reticulatus Reinhardt

The species occurred in 253-300 m depth at negative bottom water
temperature.

Parameters of regression equation, of "weight-Iength" relation are
shown in Table 1.

In female of standard 260 mm length on the Central Plateu 242
yellowish-orange eggs with 1.5-2.5 mm diameter were found.
Literature data on this species fecundity are. not available.

Mean maturation rate in January const{tuted 0.95%. spawning was
apparentlyin winter - in January on the Northwestern slope of
the Murmansk Bank females with gonads on the stage of extrusion
were observed.

Cuttlefish from Sepiidae family as weIl as Gammaridea and
Bivalvia occurred in the diet of Lycodes reticulatus (Table 4).
Lierature data on feeding of this species are not available. ,

Pale eelpout Lycodes pallid~s pallidus Collett

Fecundity of two females (L=170 and 179 mm) in November off the
Western spitsbergen constituted 35-42 amber-yellow-coloured eggs
with 3-4 mm diameter. Besides, large amounts of smaller eggs were
observed in' ovaries. Maturation rates in those individuals
constituted 2.40-6.21%.' Gur data correspond to the data on
fecundity of this species in the Kara Sea- 35 eggs with 6.1 mm
diameter in females:~63 mm long (Andriyashev, 1954). The species
probably spawns in'autumn~winter time, which was noted by A.P.
Andriyashev (1954).
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"Patterned eelpout" Lycodes esmarki Colle1:1:

This species occurred at 90-480 m depth, most frequently at 200­
400m depth with positive temperature of bottom waters (0.4­
3.4°C) .

In November 1993 fish 24-31 cm long were predominant in catches
(Fig. 3).

Parameters of the regression equation of "weight-length1j relation
are presented in Table 1.

Fecundity of 6 individuals was examined. In May on the Western
slope of the Bear Island Bank in female (L=560 mm) in ovaries on
the maturuty stage III 1888 orange eggs with 2-4.5 mm diameter
were found. Maturation rate of that individual was estimated at
4.65%. In December off the Western spitsbergen in 5 females 270­
318 mm long with gonads on maturity stage IV fecundity was
estimated to be 101-175 yellowish eggs with 5-5.5 mm diameter.
Data from Collett (1903, quoted from Andriyashev, 1954) on 1200
eggs are within the frames of this species fecundity.

Good correletion between fecundity and b9dy length and weight was
observed, equally strong in both cases (Table 3). These relations
are equally weIl presented by all kinds of correlations.

Maturation rates in females in December in the Western
Spitsbergen area constituted 9.49-11.33%. Probably, spawning in
this area occurrs in winter.

Stomachs of fish examined were empty.

Lycodes vahlii gracilis M.Sars

This species occurred in 169-352 m depth, mainly at 200-300 m
with positive bottom temperatures (2.3 - 3.4°C). Apparently, this
species does not form de~se concentrations, usually catches do
not exceed 1-4 fish per 1-hour haul. Locations of catches of this
species (Fig.1,b) overstep the limits of area of distribution
known from literature according to which this species is
distributed mainly in the southwestern Barents Sea and do not
occur north of the Southern slope of the Bear Island Bank
(Andriyashev, 1954). It could be explained by two reasons. First,
all the locations of this species dwelling north' of 74°N were
determined from .cod stomachs which could be connected with
inexact species identification. From the other side the area of
distribution of this specie~ could has expanded. This aspect
requires further research.

In December 1993 - January 1994 on the Murmansk Tongue, Central
Plateau, Demidov Bank and adjacent areas fish 19-30 cm long
occurred in catches (Fig. 3).

..,.
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Parameters of regression equation of "weight-length" relation are
given in Table 1, separately by sex - in Table 2.

On the Murmansk Tongue in December in two females (L=191 mm and
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249 mm) with gonads on the maturity stage III 58 and 290 eggs
with 1-3 mm diameter were found. In January' inthe same area
fecundi~y of four females 201-254 mm long fluctuated from 52 to
100 eggs with diameter of 1.5-5.0 mm. Fecundity observed by us
exceeded fecundity of 27-48.eggs noted by Collett (1902), however
corresponded to information from Jensen (1904, quoted from
Andriyashev, 1954) according to whom fecundity of a female 210 mm
long at the Greenland shores constituted not less than 93 eggs
wi th 4. 5 mm diameter. 'High f ecundity (290 eggs) observed by us
can be explained by the fact that not all·the eggs are ripe to
the spawning and large amount of them are exposed to resorption.
Females reach maturation at length 19-20 cm.

Relation between fecundity and body length or weight is weak and
no one kind of dependence is able to reflect this. relation
satisfactorily (Table 3). This is probably connected with small
amount of material.

Mean maturation rates in December-January were low - 1.07% and
1.70%, respectively. Maximum values of maturation rate in females
in December reached 3.39%, in January 9.05%. Spawning
apparently takes place in winter-autumn period.

All the individuals examined had empty stomachs.

"Spotted wolf-pout" Lycenchelys kolthoffi Jensen

The new'location of this species dwelling was registered. Three
individuals were caught in the Western spitsbergen area (80 0 04'N,
09°25'E) at 527 m depth. Fish length - from 10.3 to 18.2 cm.
Stomachs were empty.

Sculpin Triglops pingeli Reinhardt

When analysing locations and conditions of catches of individuals
of this species it was revealed that in some cases,this species
intermingled with other species from the same genus, therefore
map of distribution is given for all Triglops in general and only
locations' with reliable identification of species are indicated
(Fig.1, c).

Length 'structure of population varied by areas (Fig. 5). So, in
the Western Spitsbergen area fish from two size groups 6-7 cm and'
11-14 cm dominated in catches; in the Hopen area and on the
Eastern slope of the Bear Island Bank - fish from one length
group (7-10 cm and 9-12 cm,·respectively). .

Parameters of regression equation of ."weight-Iength" relation are
presented in Table 1, separately by sex - in Table 2.

Fecundity of 7 females (L=90 mm-148 mm) in September in the Hopen
area and on the Persey Elevation fluctuated from 260 to 730 eggs
with 1.5-2.0 mm diameter. In November in the western spitsbergen
area in female 140 mm.long 430 eggs with 2.0-2.5 mm diameter were
found. Our data correspond to data on fecundity of this species
in the Rara Sea - 287 eggs (Andriyashev, 1954) and at the
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Greenland Shores nearly 400 eggs (Jensen, quated from
Andriyashev, 1954). Females reach maturation at 7-9 cm length.

The relation between fecundity and body length and weight is weak
and no one kind of dependence can not describe this relation
satiafactorily (Table 3). This is probably connected with small ..
amount of material available.

Mean maturation rates decreased from September to November and
January and constituted 7.50%, 5.78% and 2.48%, respectively.
Maximum values of maturation rate in females were registered in
September - up to 16.57%, however, in November females in which
eggs weight constituted up to 10.30% of body weight occurred too.
This species probably spawns in Autumn.

The diet of this species was dominated by crustaceans, mainly by
Hyperiidae and Euphausiacea (Table 5).

Mailed sculpin Triglops murrayi Gunther

Locations of catches are shown in Fig.l,c.

In female (L=122 mm) in August 'on the Western slope of the Goose
Bank 450 light-yellow coloured eggs of 1.5-2.0 mm diameter and
nearly 500 eggs with diameter below 0.5 rnrn were found. This much
higher than fecundity of a female of similar size reported by
Andriyashev (1954) - nearly 120 eggs with 2.2 mm diameter and
small amount of smaller eggs in one ovary. Maturation rate in
that female was estimated to be 13.78%.

In the stomach of that individual (mean index of stomach fullness
is 85.5 0 /000) Parathemisto libellula and digested food remnants
were observed.

Spatulate sculpin Icelus spatula Gilbert et Burke

Locations of catches (Fig.l, d) are within the limits of area
indicated earlier (Andriyashev, 1954).

Fecundity of female (L=149 mm) in August on the Western slbpe of
the Goose Bank constituted 840 yellow-orange with 1-2 mm diameter
and large amount of smaller eggs with 0.2-0.3 mm diameter. In two
females (L=75 and 90 mm) on the eastern slope of the Bear Island
Bank 180 and 190 brown eggs with 1.5-2 mm were found,
respectively. From data by A.P. Andriyashev (1954) fecundity of
this species is a little higher 1100-1300 eggs and eggs
diameter - a -little lower (1.4 rnrn).

Hetairus polarisand Parathemisto ~ibel~ula (Table 5), which
corresponds to data published earlier (Andriyashev, 1954).

•

e·



•

·e
•

7

Twohorn sculpin IcelUs bicornis. (Reinhardt)

Location of catching (Fig.1, d) were within the limits of area
indicated earlier."

.In the stomach of the only one specimen (mean index of stomach
fullness 192.0) only Parathemisto libellula were found.

Staghorn sculpin Gymnacanthus tricuspis (Reinhardt)

Locations of catches (Fig.1, e) were within the limits of area of
distribution indicated earlier (Andriyashev, 1954).

This species occurred in 55-505 depth range that exceeded maximum
depth of dwelling of 240 m indicated by A.P. Andriyashev (1954),
mainly at 50-150 m depth with positive bottom temperatures (0.5~

1.96°C).

Parameters of regression equation of "weight-length" dependence
are shown in Table 1, separately by sex - in Table 2.

Fecundity of 6 females (L=117-137 mm)" in August in the Western
slope of the Goose Bank fluctuated from 2240 to 4710 yellowish­
brown eggs with diameter nearly 1 mm.· This corresponds to
fecundity of this species in the Kara Sea - 2060-3512 eggs
(Andriyashev, 1954).

A good correlation between fecundity and length and weight of the
body were found being a little stronger in the latter case (Table
3) . These relations are weIl displayed by all the kinds of
correlations, but most satisfactorily - by mUltiplicative and
exponential ones. '

Mean maturation increased fram 1.92% in July to 4.48% in August.
In August maximum values of maturation rate in females reached
9.18%. Spawning apparently takes place in autumn.

Polychaeta and Gammaridea (Table 5) were predominant in the diet
which completely correspond to the data published earlier
~Briskina, 1939). It is interesting to note the presence of young
cods in stomachs of this species (unfortunately, we have not
managed to identify remnants more precisely).

Sea scorpion Myoxocephalus scorpius (L.)

Locations of catches (Fig.1, f) are within the bounds of area
indicated earlier (Andriyashev, 1954).

The species occurred at 30~250 m depth, usually down to 100 m
with positive bottom temperatures (1.5-3.3°). In some cases it
can occur in large amounts. In the coastal areas catches reached
22~25 individuals per one-hour haul.

On the Kanin-Kolguev Shoal fish 9-28 cm long occurred in catches.
Analysis of length structure of" spawning and postspawning
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concentrations ~n January 1994 in the Eastern Coastal are showed
that catches constituted of fish 20-32 cm in length and more than
90% of them were females·.

Parameters of the regression equation of "weight-length" relation
are presented in Table 1, separately by sex - Table 2.

Fecundity of two females (L=264 mm and 290 mm) in January in the
Eastern-Coastal area constituted 9317 and'11717 red-orange eggs
with 2-2.5 mm diameter., This is more than three times higher than
values from A.p.Andriyashev's data (1954). Females' reach
maturation being 20-21 cm long, males' - 17 cm long, which
correspond to data from literature (Andriyashev, 1954). In
January in the Eastern-Coastal are'a and on the Kanin Bank
spawning was registered - more than 95% of females had gonads at
the stage of extrusion and females with ripe eggs were observed
at the same time too.

Large bottom crüstaceans - shrimp, crab, hermit crab (Table 5)
were the most important in the sea scorpion feeding what was
indicated earlier (Andriyashev, 1954). Juvenile cod 9-12 cm long
also occurred in sea scorpion stomachs. This could be a reason
for studying this species predation on juvenile commercial
species in details. '

Hookear sculpin Artediellus europeus Knipowitsch

Locations of catches (Fig. 2, a) exceeded the bounds of
indicated earlier (Andriyashev, 1954) the species
registered in the southeastern Barents 'Sea at depth
temperatures which were not typical of A.scaber dwelling in
same area.

The species occurred at 77-527 m depth which exceeded maximum
dwelling depth of 410 m indicated by A.P. Andriyashev (1954).
Most frequently it occurred at 200-300 m depth. Values of botom
temperatures varied from -0.8° to +6.4°C, usually to +2°C, which
also exceeded the value to 3°C indicated earlier (Andriyashev,
1954). In some cases the species can' occur in large numbers.
Catches up to 22 and even 72 specimens per one hour-haul were
registered. '

Fish 9-12 cm long constituted the bulk of catches in the western
spitsbergen area and 'fish 5-9 cm were predominant on the,Eastern
slope of the Bear Island Bank (Fig.4).

Parameters of regression equation of "weight-length" relation are
given in Table 1, and in Table 2 - separately by sex.

In ovaries of two females (L=66 mm and 80 mm) in August on the
'Western slope of the Goose Bank 115 eggs with 1 mm diameter and
nearly 150 smaller ones were found in first female and 60 reddish '
eggs with 3 mm diameter in the second one. Fecundity of 11
females (L=64-93 mm) with gonads on the maturity stage III in
January on the Central Plateau and adjacentwaters constituted
43-90 yellowish eggs with 1-2 mm diameter. Gur data are
consistent with literature data on fecundity of this species (57-
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120 eggs) (Andriyashev, 1954). Females reach maturation bein~ 6.4­
6.6 cm in length.

strong correlation between fecundity and body weight were found,
the relation between fecundity and length were observed to be
extremely week (Table 3). The best description of these relations
are given by mUltiplicative and exponential ones. .

Maturation rates from August (1. 43% in average for males and
females) decreased to 0.45% by October and then increased again
till November (1.30%). The mean maximum value in females was
observed in January - 3.77% with maturation rate reaching 6.71%
in some specimens. Spawning in the southern Barents Sea probably
was in winter-spring period but not in August-September as
indicated by A.P. Andriyashev (1954).

Mollusca (mainly Bivalvia) and Gammaridea dominated this species
diet. (Table 5). It is interesting to note the presence of eggs
and unidentified fish remnants in the stomachs which were not
observed in this species diet earlier (Briskina, 1939).

cottunculus microps Collett

Locations of catches (Fig. ·2, b)
earlier (Andriyashev, 1954) ~

spitsbergen.

expanded the area indicated
it was observed off the

..

This species occurred at 150-666 m depth, most frequently at 200­
350 m depth with bottom water temperature from -0.05 to +4.5°C.
Maximum values of depth and temperatures of dwelling also
exceeded those indicated earlier (Andriyashev, 1954) - down to
400 m and up to +3°C, respectively. The species did not occur in
large amounts and catches did not usually exceed 1-3 specimens
per one-hour trawling.

Parameters of the regression equation of "weight-Iengthll relation
are presented ~n Table 1 and in Table 2 - separately by sex.

Fecundity of 9 females (L=128-175 mm) in December-January on the
Central Plateau and adjacent areas fluctuated from 85 to 145,
orange eggs with 3-5 mm diameter.· This a little lower than
fecundity of 124-220 eggs indicated by Collett (1902, quoted from
Andriyashev, 1954).

Strong correlation between fecundity and body.length and weight
was found being equally strong in both cases (Table 3) .. These
relations are equally weIl described by all kinds of
correlations.

Mean maturation rates in December-January constituted 3.71-6.11%.
Maximum values of maturation rate in those months reached 10.21
and 13.39%. The species spawns probably in winter-spring period.

Gammaridea and Polychaeta (Table 5) were predominant in the diet
which complied with data from M.M. Briskina (1939).



10

Leptagonus decagonus.

Locations of catches (Fig.2, c) are within the limits of area
indicated earlier (Andriyashev, 1954).

The species occurred in 76-527 m depth range, most often at 100­
300 m with positive bottom water temperatures (0.2-3.5°C). The
species . did not occur in large amounts, catches' usually
constituted not more than 10 specimens per one-hour trawling.

Fish 9-16 cm long constituted the bulk of catches in November
1993 in the Western spitsbergen area (Fig.5).

Parameters of the regression equation of "weight-length" relation
are given in Table 1, and separately by sex - in Table 2.

Fecundity of 6 females 117-165 mm long in January on the Central
Plateau amounted to 406-627 bright orange eggs with diameter
nearly 1.5 mm. This is considerably lower than fecundity
indicated by A.P. Andriyashev (1954) - 1750 eggs with dimeter
nearly 2 mm but agreed with data on 480-694 eggs from Collett
(1902, quoted from Andriyashev, 1954). Females reach maturation
being 11-12 cm long.

Relation between fecundity and body length and weight were weak
and no one kind of relations did not describe it satisfactorily
(Table 3). This is probably connected with little dat~ available.

Mean maturation rates for males and females in November
constituted 2.56%, in January 6.71% withvalues reaching 10-12%
in some females in January. The species spawns probably in spring
that is a little earlier than reported in literature
(Andriyashev, 1954).

Gammaridea and Parathemisto libellula (Table 5) occurred in the
food of this species which corresponded to data published earlier
(Briskina, 1939).

Atlantic spiny lumpsucker Eumicrotremus spinosus (Fabricius)

Locations of catches (Fig.2~ d) are within the limits of area
indicated earlier (Andriyashev, 1954).

The species occurred at 55-228 m depth," usually at 100-200 m with
bottom water temperatures from -1.1 to +2.6°C. In some cases can
occur in large amounts. So, in the Western spitsbergen area and
on the spitsbergen Bank catches reached 10-20 and in some cases
even 57 individuals per one-hour haul.

Fecundity of prespawning female (L=102 mm) in July on the Kanin
Bank was estimated at 1187 reddish-yellowish eggs of 2-4 mm
diameter. Maturation rate of that female constituted 33".21%. In
September in female of 124 mm total length with ovaries at
maturity stage III-IV 550 eggs of 2-3 mm diameter and nearly
1000-1220 and more smaller eggs were foundi maturation rate
constituted 4.51%. Data on fecundity of this species are not

•
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available in literature. The species spawns in the southern
Barents Sea probably in summer, in' the spitsbergen area in
autumn. This is proved by information'from Johansen (1912) (quoted
from Andriyashev, 1954) about observation of egg laying of this
species in August.

Stomach of fish examined were empty.

Liparis fabricii Kroyer

A map of locations of Liparis fish catches (Fig.2, e) does not
allow to identify fish to species, because areas of some species
coincide (Chernova, 1991). .

The species occurred in 110-244 m depth at negative bottom water
temperatures (from -1.29 to -0.05°C).

Fecundity of a female (L=90 mm) in September on the Spitsbergen
Bank constituted 300 brownish eggs' of 0.8-0.9 mm diameter. This
is much lower than the fecundity of this species in the White Sea
(1949 large and 2204 small eggs in female of 171 mm in length)
(Mukhomediyarov, 1963), however our data are close to data from
Andriyashev (1954) on fishes from the Kara Sea (485-735 large and
middle-sized eggs). Mean maturation rate in September was
estimated to be 1. 60%). Maximum values 'of maturation rate in
females reached 6.23%. Females, apparantely, reach maturity at
length of 9 cm.

Crustaceans (Gammaridea, Euphausiidae and Hyperiidae) were
predominant in the diet (Table 4), which corresponded to data
from literature (Briskina, 1939).

~.

Liparis gibbus Bean

Crustaceans (Euphausiidae and Gammaridea)
dominated in the diet of this species
corresponded to data from previous research
al., 1988; Chernova, 1989). '

as weIl as fish
(Table 4), which
(Falk-Petersen et

•
"Northern snailfish" Careproctus reinhardti (Kroyer)

Locations of catches (Fig.2, f) are within the bounds of the area
indicated earlier (Andriyashev, 1954; Chernova, 1991).

,
The species occurred at 110-365 m depth, most often at 150-300 m
with bottom water temperatures from -1.1 to +2.7°C, mainly at
negative temperatures. The species did not occur in great amounts
and catch usually did not exceed 1-2 specimen per one-hour haul.

Parameters of the ,regression equation of "'weight-length" relation
are presented in Table 1, separately by sex in Table 2.

In two females (L=176 and 217 mm) in September on the Persey
Elevation 30 and 130 large (4-4.5 mm diameter) eggs and 117 and
65 smaller (2-2.5 mm diameter) eggs were found, respectively. In
December-January on the Central Plateau and adjacent waters

•
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fecundity of 8 females 112-170 mm long varied from 94 to 154 eggs
of 3-4.5 mm diameter, besides large amounts of small eggs were
observed in ovaries. This is coprresponded to data from
N.V.Chernova (1987) on intermittent spawning of this species and
on quantity of eggs in every batch, but such fecundity is lower
than that of 300 eggs indicated by Collett (1905, quoted from
Andriyashev, 1954). Females become mature at length of 9-10 cm,
which is lower than 12 cm according to data from literature
(Chernova, 1991).

An equal relation between fecundity, length and weight
was revealed, thought it was not strong enough (Table
most satisfactorily this relation is described by
dependence.

of body
3). The

linear

Mean maturation rates were high during long-time period - 5.88%
in September, 9.08% and 5.41% in December and January,
respectively with va lues reaching 13-15% in females in September.
However, maximum values of maturation rate were observed in
January up to 16.60%. This 'is apparently explained by
intermittent spawning (Chernova, 1987). In the southern Barents
Sea the species spawns probably in winter.

Crustaceans, mainly Gammaridea and in a lesser extent Hyperiidae
and Euphausiidae (Table 4) constituted the bulk of the diet,
which corresponded to data from literature (Briskina, 1939; Falk­
Petersen et al., 1988; Chernova, 1991).

CONCLUSIONS

Analysis of data obtained on biology of non-target fish species
in the Barents Sea allow to be sure enough to speak about their
essential role in the Barents Sea ecosystem because of both high
abundance of some of them and high similarity of their food and
food of commercial fish species or their juveniles. Therefore,
further thorough studies of biology and.especially of trophic
links of non-target species are necessary.
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Table 1

Coefficients of regression equations of tlweight-length"
relation for some non-t.arget fish species

= , _._--._---- - -----_._---,
Fish

Parameters of ml.l) ti pl icative relati on I,

11

species Y = a X b

a b r N
11

Lept.oclinus 0.0015 0' "0"'2 0.99 84 I
I'

..."'i. t:., ..."\ ....

maculatus !
Lycodes rossi 0.0051 2. 12.575 13

I

I O.~lg II L. reticulat.us 0.0009 3.5161 0.99 5
I,

L. esmarki 0.0010 :3.4112 0.99 12 II
I L. vahl i i 0.0069 2.8046 0.95 34 1

1

;,
I . , .
I graCllls
I Triglops 0.01.1.7 .) 8'~18 0.95 "-'Q

1
1

I Iv. ~. ",:'M_J

pingeli.
....
-

11

GymnacaI 1thus 0.0] 28 3.023'7 0.98 "J':)
Il')":.) It.ricuspisI1 I

I1
Myoxocephalus 0.0048 3.3420 0.98 85

scor~iLlS I
11

Artedie lus 0.06'(:3 2.1842 0.92
I

11
6'1

II1 europeus
Cottunculus 0.0141 3.0630 0.96 21

microps I
I

Lept.agonus 0.0048 2.8406 0.96 28 I,
"decagonus 11

Careproctus 0.0102 :3.0273 0,94 30 ~reinhardt.i
-- --- ---------

L

..,



(

,

COI~ffi.ci 8nL.~~ of
in rnal~s

2 . 8'1::''(' 0.96
;2. '/4'74 f) ~ fJ;3

- 1172 O. gg,:'li
':.J 60'1'( 0.95;".".

t1 ~r',,)Q 0.97-;::. ,_·U.~u

4. "l ~':;?:3 o (",.• ..1\.1

:3. 50;~~~ O. ~:16

:3.200'( 0.98

2.28rJ8 0.92
~:.. t066 O. 9~:'

3.1242. 0,96
? ~::148f:) O.ldti

;3. 2t?~-38 O. ~3o """--9'""'9 O. 5~2I (Oi.-,.(
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Coefficients of regression equations of fecundity dependence on length CL)
and weie;ht (vJ) j n some non-target fjst1 specj es

Table 3

I
~- ... -- ~-- .- . - ._. - - -_. _..- _. -

==-~Dependencei
I

I Fish slJ8cies 1i08a,r mulLipliGative exponent.ial N
I y a + bX Y=.aX-1 Y = exp ( a + bX )
I
I I b I I b I I b II a r a r a rI
i II- I..ycodes. v~hl i L -231.1 15.04 0.4:3 0.06:3 2.329 0.43 2.065 0.10'1 0.44 6
J BT8,ClllS W -80.3 4.49 0.51 3.~156 0.839 0.34 3.391 0.026 0.42 6I' vI'odes L -1'785.9 65.20 0.99 0.0001 4.136 0.99 1.85? 0.101 O. ~~t) 5-,.,-, .. ...

. esmarki W - 115.6 2.05 0.99 0.311 1.262 0.99 4.466 0.003 0.99 5
I Tryglops L 205.9 14.94 0.19 9.7'78 1.460 0.44 4.494 0.114 0.38 10
11 pingel t W :320. 'I 4.0f5 0.15 85.686 0.548 0.41 5. ~::'l1 0.001 0.31 10 I
I Gymnacanthus L-lb116.8 14n1. 10 0.89 0.005 5.2?El 0.IJ:3 2.'11 ~~I 0.420 O. ~~4 6 I
I tricuspj s W -228'1.1 159.66 0.89 14.109 1.531 0.91 6.448 0.045 0.93 6
I Artedie'llus L -~J. 0 10.14 O. ~)2 4.420 1.333 O. ;3fl 2.8:34 0.1'7'7 0.40 12

8uropeus \v 16.8 ~1.09 0.69 16.738 0.806 0.78 3. :.399 0.1:37 0.'74 1C')
~."

! Cot.t.unculus L - 294.9 28.58 0.92 0.044 2.942 0.90 1.8'72 0.1g'( 0.91 9
I mjcrops W - 18.2 2.52 0.94 2. H12 O. ~Jg"l 0.90 3."183 O.Ol? O. ~:14 ~I

: Leptag'onlls L 147.8 24.42 0.46 (14. ~~IJ3 0.623 0.44 5.5:37 0.046 0.45 6, c1p.car{OmlS W 45.'7 :35.60 0.51 5~1. 525 o S'YJ 0.50 5.320 0.06~ 0.51 6i ' ..... ),_1

I Careproctus L - 2.6 8.mJ 0."16 '"1.466 1..049 0.6'/ '3 8'-'0 0.066 O.B? 8{... t..-)

I reinharclti W '15.1 1. :32 0.'14 28.096 0.412 0.65 4.404 0.010 0.6'7 8
lb - - - - .._-.- --.-- tu. - - I

.J.



T.:?l.ble 4same non-target. fi.sh species

1. 99 5.9
5. 87 ·14. :.3 24.'78 fi. fJ

0.'76 50.0 O. fj8 B.n
38.'74 bU.u

6. 16 14.3 11.66 28.fi 21.6:3 25.0

0.0'1 5. ~I
5.41 50.0 :5. R~' 14. :3 5.?O 11.8 18.'1H 75.0,h..l

alJyssoruIrl

~. d .' . ..100. Composltlon ot

!PI~=--=~~=~~~-=~=-=-=-9~=~=~v=.C=D=(=lE=~s~~~~=L~Y~==C=~=le=s~~l~=e=pi~linusLiP~i;-- ,~~~1~' ~:~!~US I~
~ Prey spec1es lreticlliatus r_o_S~rS]_:~~~m_a(_Jl_l]ra_.t_ll_S~~~_:j_t,)b_u_s~~_t_d_D_.~]_~_l_1~~11_111_1a~L lt_l~1

i % f %. In I. h f % ITI I % f %.rn ! % f t t~:, rn I %. r lil,1

I
!f-~~~~~~-~~...l--~---l~~--I.-_

Utenophora 2.7~ ~.4
11 Vermes 11

I,' Po1ych8.8ta 4, ;(:n ;~. 4 I!/R"iva]vi.a
1
1

Sepi idae 11

Crustacea '1 h. 02 20. 0

1
,/ Copepoda 0.54 12.3 1

I
I
1Cumacea

I
G.9mmaridea :3fi. 0:3 20. (J H2. \-1t-: 82. H 'li
Parathernisto 15. ~:.jJ 2[").'/ 0.01 :3.4

I P. libellula 4.~b 8.4 I

I' Euphaus i i dae Cl. ;jti 6. 9 "
'rhysanof~s~;a L16. 4'1 SO. Cl '1 g. 62 ti. '!
Decapoda 1. 59 14.8
EchinodennaLa 13.88 11.8 I

" Egg-::; 0 . 40 5. ~-l I

'
li Plsc(~s 10.'142h.O I

F Lsh eg'~~'s 2. :38 2b. 0 I
lr-I _u_n_i_n(_~It-!_:.r_J1_,l_f_'i_8_d_fo_.0_(_1~~fi_._.c_m__Fi_o_.(_J~8_:2_. _5;_3_4_;':_~._8_6~_4f)_~· ._9_g_·_5_~~_._(.;l~~~~~_1_4_._H_i3~:3;_3_. :~_-\~~Ll_.'_lö~1_:3_'_'!-jI,
I Number of stomaehs 4: 28 5'1 L1 H:i ::';0 I
I 10 01' ernnLv ::;L.·ürnöchs Tl. '1 'lEi. 0 66. 'j' 0 6 n :3.:3 I
I Mean index 01' ::;tornach 1'1.'1 40.6 18.86 154.8 245~ö ;jf:i4.b _.._ .. ]1'I t-'ll "J r - ~ ~ ll/I '.. If-!o:-:->.. - 000

lL .._. ..__. .. ..~.. .===_=__=.__=._=_.=.=_=....= __=._.=_-=~=_=_.===_=_ ==_=... =_=._...,....=... _=.=__=_._'='..=.__=..._=.... =._=_.=__==
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'fable b

Food cornposi. Uon of some species of cott.oi d f ish

1~"-p~~:~~P::~~C~~~T~\'h~r~~~~T~i~E~- ~~:~~~I~S-·Gr~~;~~~~i~~ .. A~~lf:g~i~~' ISIc~~f~~g~I;JS L~-~;~g~~~
I % rn I h f 1 10m . 1 10 f % m I % f ~ m I Z f '.t. rn I /.. f 7-. m I 'l.. f Z'rn I Z f

O. 24 Ei. 0 ~) . 66 5. 0 .. L j
24.47 20.0 2.06 6.0 32.10 30.0 I
2.67 b.O I

:3.64 6.2
16.73 35.0 31.43 18.7 43.65 55.0 25.10 40.0 1

bl. 16 4U.O

1. 87 10.5

4.2ö 15.8
28.40 26.:3

4.. 40 1.5.8
5::;.02 :36.8
6.5'/ 1.0.5

6. '14 :26. U

O. OB 3. 'I

0.81 J~1.8

0.18 6.:2
5.88 6.2

13.88 20.0 2.76 12.5

2.58 6.2

9.1'1 10.0

0.41 5.0
2.46 5.0

0.66 10.0

:3.68 10.0

1.6.02 10.0

SO. :::1 25.0
1..20 7.4
0.64 '';J 0';1

'_J. (

3P.QO 65.7
28.41 11.1

FJ. ~36 '7.4
5.00 3. r;
4.58 3.'7

0.35 :3. r?

5.23 7.4
3.25 3.7

1.02 lU.5 12.95 50.0 :"1.52 7.4

37 4 34
48.G 0 20.6
116. la 165.1 1'14.5

17.14 5.0

3.06 6.2
15.04 6.2

1..65 5.0

5 't~ 5.0 '/.'12 10.0c.. t_

21 28 I
4.7 35. rl

I115.8 '1'1.4

°M ••.••_ •••" - .. ,. I
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Fig.l LocaU.ons 01' non-tarrret:. fish dW811ülg'
,g, - l.p.pt.ocJ i.nlls rn8.culat.lJs h - l...ycorlps vahl i gTaci 1is
C - l'J.'iglops ( ... - T.pltll~el.i., X - 'Lnn.lfTayi )

d Tcelus (A - r. hi.comis, X - I. spat.ulR )
e - Gyrnnac<'1nl'.hus Lric~uspü·) f - Myoi<ocephalus scorpius
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a - Artediellus europeus
c - Leptagonus decagonus
e - Liparis (A - L. gibbus, X
f - Careprocl:.us re1.nhardU

dwel1 ing'
b Cott.unculus microps
d Eumicrotremus spinoslls
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LUMPENUS LAMPRETAEFORMIS

~ Of tot.:!l ll:;h num~ar14,.--------------,

1lS 1ll 20 22 24 26 21.1 00

flsh length, cm

LYCODES VAHLII GRACILIS

'" 0' total fleh I'umb..r
~O...------------_,

I
15 -----1-·..---

'0 --~-I-IG I~-i
I 11= I6 e_II._ _111' .. ~----I

.1. lllli_I..)i
19 :-0 21 22 23 24 25 28 27 ~8 29 30

tlsh langth. cm

LEPTOCLlNUS MACULATUS

~. of tobl f1&h r.umber
25r-------------j

I!III.. ----- i-----------~
10, ---_-IL---.-------
10 ------ ·1.·' -.----!J1--
.---_J.-- -__-11=--

.~ Si' =I!iI I
.... '~ EI!l1

flsh length. cm

WEST SPITS8ERGEN

LYCODES ESMARKI
-. 0' totlJl fleh "umberHI...------------_,

WEST SPITZBERGEN

21

F12'.:3 Ll::llg't.h composit.ion of non- tar!!-et.
.?nd Lycod.inEi8.

( N - number of fish )

t"1~'''ll1 LI"~lD~nl' r!'·,:l,p.v ...u. L.J _: ... c: ...
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11

MYOXOCEPHALUS SCORPIUS MYOXOCEPHALUS SCORPIUS
~. ot t;)u,1 tl/öt. r.umb~r

20,...------------------,
~ of total flsh r.llmbllr

104r-----

N-128

16 .- --.- .• -- ...._--.- ---.--.------

10 ..

ö .-

1-
o

.• ····II·-I~· .

1It=5 _ie
flsh Icngth, cm

:: '.--:. -.:. ·-~·~:~~·~-~~~ ..I..il-·---~~~~: ~:~
6 - -

e --_·_ft-· .._-·- B I I 11

oi! I !!
9 n ~ ~ U ~ ~ ~ ~ ~

fish length, cm .

EAST-SHALLOW AREA KANINO-KOLGUEV SHALLOW

ARTEDIELLUS EUROPAEUS ARTEDIELLUS EUROPAEUS
~ uf total rumber

~O....----------------,

,. of total fish Ilumber
30....---------------,

.,

106 8 .7 8- 9

fish langth, cm

o -

16 ----.

~5 ....._. ·..-·---·..··----·-·I·--·----~-·----- ..

20 ---I.-1----·
16 -"---'--.1- .. -1-1---,
1°1--'" _... -.- '~-I-I ;. ~.. _-: -
·~---=I-I·I ;..•.~ .
JIUfLUE ta E;; mJ

8 7 6 9 ~ n ~ ~ u
fish langth, cm

WEST SPITS8ERGEN EAST SLOPE OF 8EAR ISLAND BANK

;=' j (~.:1 Leng-th cC):npo:-; i.l". j cn of MyOXOCf~phFl.Jus :::;corp i llS Rnd Ar'l.~d je Illls
,,:,uroppus in ci j rr""!l'!'-:!t1 L Hr(·H.:tS of t.lle Ba[·ent.s Sea.
\ N _: Dllir!ber 01' fish )
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TRIGLOPS PINGELI I

TRIGLOPS PINGELI

'~--_._---_.

------_._------

~-.~-
ß 9 ~ n u ~

flsh length, cm

Q

~O ._'.--.-

~. of tot;!1 r.umber .

::ll---·-·_--··--··'-I···~
20 .- -----. _ •.• - .

16t---------I.-.---iI
11 .11

1C .._ .. - --•..- - ------ E

·1-1- :~II-
QLE!!!! J g ........

C 7 ß 9 ~ n ~ ~ u

fish length, cm

'NEST SPITSBERGEN HOPE AREA

TRIGLOPS PINGELI LEPTAGONUS DECAGONUS

10 --1- - -1;­
.UmlUU· I

7 a n m n = ~ ~ ~ ~ V

flsh langth, cm

I(, 0' total flah rumber
20,--------------------,

I(, 0' total "umber::5F----,
E!B Na 78

3~ -11-1------
251'--=.'­
2o~··I·
15~--'

10~------ -----.

I liI

:L-:-IJuJ=-
e 7 e :1 10 11 1: 13

fish langth, cm

\...

~.

EAST SLOPE OF BEAR lSLAND BANK WEST SPITSBERGEN

CO· c-.lg.v L~...~!"'gth ""om"I"''''' i t 1· on Of.' "'1 r i I'!' 10[\-::: (' i r'ltr~ 11· ''ln'!.1 lJ' J.tl~V\')..&.·". ,t .&. ~ J.G.l. .. """", LJ~ 0." \,ul .... l

der.~Gl{\JIIUS i.n di.ff~l·~[IL aI'88S0r th(~ 3ar~nt.s

r. N - numhpr of f i::;;11 .'

I
"'I


